Custer County Library Board
Annual Meeting Minutes
January 14, 2015






    Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met at its regularly scheduled meeting date on Wednesday, January 14th at 1:00 p.m. in the library to hold its annual meeting.  Members in attendance were Bill Schreier, Mickey Schlecht, and Amy Kirk, with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
ELECTION OF OFFICERS/APPOINTMENT OF LIAISON
Mickey moved to nominate Diane to continue serving as Chair; Bill seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.  Bill moved to nominate Mickey to continue serving as Vice-Chair; Amy seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.  Diane appointed Mickey to serve as Liaison to the Custer County Library Foundation.
MINUTES

· December Board Minutes – Bill made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Mickey seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The current balance is $16,087.70, of which $69.86 is reserved for Hermosa and $775.93 is otherwise restricted.   Trustees also received a report displaying 2014 “Expenses by Category” and “Income by Category” from the Checking Account which is attached to these minutes.   The checking account had interest totaling $1.46, Deposits totaling $9,091.05, and debits totaling $7,306.33.
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

December spreadsheet:  $995.25 Balance; 98.46% Expended
2015 Library Budget:  $190,561
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for December discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for December and the 2014 calendar year.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.
· Department Head Meeting
· Foundation Update
· Book-a-Librarian
· Year-End Statistics
Doris Ann also reviewed the Circulation Analyses for the Custer and Hermosa Libraries and the Annual Totals spreadsheets for the Custer and Hermosa Libraries as compared to the 3-year average. The “Annual Totals” spreadsheet shows statistics for attendance, computer usage, Overdrive usage, and income from book sales, copier use, fines, and membership fees.  The packet also included circulation analyses for the Custer and Hermosa libraries as compared to the 3-year-average.  Overdrive checkouts were included in the total circulation number for the Custer Library as recommend in the 2014 Annual Meeting.  Wi-fi use was recorded for a portion of the year and will be estimated for the entire year for the SD Public Library Survey.
OLD BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy
The deadline for submitting the 2-page report and 5-year plan has been extended until the last week of January.  Doris Ann plans to write and submit the report this week. (Completed -1/16)
· Marketing Plan
The Board will revisit the marketing plan in its February meeting.  Bill has talked to Charlie Najacht, editor of the Chronicle, who has agreed to a 15% discount for the ads if 12 of them were laid out at once.  
NEW BUSINESS:
· Library Accreditation – Exemplary Tier
Doris Ann, Diane, and former trustee, Lilah Pengra, plan to attend the legislature luncheon and accreditation ceremony at the Capitol Rotunda on January 22nd.  They will be spending the night in Pierre.
· Jumpstart “Train the Trainer” session in Pierre
Doris Ann will attend a Jumpstart (for Summer Reading) training in Pierre on February 2nd.  She will drive over on the 1st and spend the night.  The State Library will be funding her travel.  She will then host a similar training for the libraries in the Southern Black Hills on February 26th at 10:00 a.m.   For hosting/coordinating the training, the county will receive a check from the State Library to apply to the funding of the2015 Summer Reading Program.
· Approval of Library Closure Days
Doris Ann asked the Board to approve the closure of the Custer County Library (both branches) for all County holidays and the Saturdays of Easter weekend, Gold Discovery Days, Thanksgiving, and Christmas.  Mary will take vacation time for these Saturdays.  In addition, she asked for approval of closure of the libraries from September 23rd through the 25th in order to allow all staff to attend the SDLA conference in Rapid City.  Mickey moved to approve the closure days requested, Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
· Distribution of Board Meeting Schedule for 2015.  
The board decided to hold its November meeting on November 18th at 1:00 p.m. since its regular meeting date falls on Veterans’ Day.  The board plans to hold one of its meetings at the Hermosa branch this year.
· Introduction to Electronic Resource Class
Julie Erickson will hold a 1 hour “Introduction to Electronic Resources Class” after the meeting adjourned.  (Diane, Mickey, and Doris Ann attended the session.)
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· “Tablets 101 for Seniors” – January 15th at 1:30 p.m.
· “Exploring Home” Writing Workshop with Ken Steinken – Jan. 17th from 1 to 4 p.m.
· Library closed on Monday, January 19th for MLK Jr. Holiday
· Legislative Day – Jan. 22nd, 2015 – Luncheon at noon,  Accreditation ceremony at 3:30
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   February 11th @ 1:00 p.m. 

Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
